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Background
The Risk Management Agency (RMA) is offering a Transitional and Organic Grower
Assistance (TOGA) Program to agricultural producers who have crop insurance
coverage on crops in transition to organic or certified organic grain and feed crops.
TOGA is part of the USDA's Organic Transition Initiative, a bundle of programs to
build more and better markets for American producers and consumers, to improve
the resilience of the food supply chain, and to address the economic challenges that
arose due to the COVID-19 pandemic.

TOGA provides premium assistance to producers who insure their crop during the
2023 reinsurance year. Eligible producers will receive a discount on their premium
billing statement:

For crops in transition to certified organic, producers can receive 10 percentage
points of premium subsidy;
For certified organic grain and feed crops, producers can receive $5 premium
assistance per insured acre; and

https://www.rma.usda.gov/policy-procedure/bulletins-memos/product-management-bulletin/2022/pm-22-048
https://www.rma.usda.gov/print/pdf/node/2972
https://www.rma.usda.gov/about-crop-insurance/highlighted-initiatives-plans/organic-crops


For Whole-Farm Revenue Protection (WFRP) policies with crops in transition or
certified organic crops, producers can receive 10 percentage points of premium
subsidy. In addition to the WFRP benefit, producers who have additional
individual crop insurance policies will also receive the applicable premium
benefit on those policies.

A Notice of Funding Availability explaining the program is on public display in the
Federal Register today.

Action
Approved insurance providers (AIPs) must adjust policyholder billing statements to
reflect the reduction in premium owed by the amount calculated by RMA. Each AIP
will receive the amount of premium reduction due to this program from RMA.

The following documents will be available by close of business today:

The TOGA Notice of Funding Availability will be available at federalregister.gov.
Frequently Asked Questions and a Fact Sheet will be available at farmers.gov.

Interested producers should contact a crop insurance agent for further information.
A list of agents can be found on the RMA website at www.rma.usda.gov/tools-
reports/agent-locator. 

DISPOSAL DATE 
December 31, 2024

https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2022/08/24/2022-18200/notice-of-funding-availability-transitional-and-organic-grower-assistance
https://www.farmers.gov/organic-transition-initiative/toga
https://www.rma.usda.gov/tools-reports/agent-locator
https://www.rma.usda.gov/tools-reports/agent-locator

